
February 2023 Planning Commission Meeting 
Agenda Item No. 4

Nissan Addition
Design Review- 19505 SE McLoughlin Blvd.



Project Location: 19900 McLoughlin Blvd.

Proposed Project: 
Dick Hannah Nissan 
Dealership of Gladstone is 
seeking design review 
approval for a proposed 2,200 
sf one-story addition to the 
existing dealership building.  
Also proposed is a new 227 sf 
enclosed storage shed 
attached to the existing 
buildng.
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Project Site:
• Zoning Designation: C-3 General Commercial
• Comprehensive Plan Designation: Commercial
• Property size:  3 acres

The site is not subject to any 
environmental overlays.
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Public and Agency Notice Sent to:
• The applicant and the owner of the subject site
• Owners of property located within two 

hundred fifty (250) feet of the subject 
property.

• City of Gladstone Public Works and 
Engineering, Gladstone Fire, Gladstone PD, 
WES



Current Zoning Map-
Excerpt showing C-3
Zoning District along 
SE McLoughlin Blvd Subject Property
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Outright Allowed Use in the C-3 zone (GMC 17.18.020):
(1) Automobile service station, car wash or repair garage, body and fender 
paint shop, sales of new and used vehicles.
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RECOMMENDATION

The Gladstone Planning Staff are recommending Approval of the Design Review 
application with the following Special Conditions of Approval:
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1. Photometric Plan.  Prior to issuance of a building permit, provide a photometric plan of the 
northwest portion of the site (the portion of the site shown on Submitted Sheet SPR 2).

2. Site Landscaping.  Prior to issuance of a building permit, provide an updated site plan to the city 
planning department identifying a minimum of 16,511 square feet of site landscaping to equal the 
size of the existing site landscaping.

3. Transit Stop Improvement.  Prior to issuance of a final certificate of occupancy, improve Tri-Met 
Stop 10324 or provide documentation to the city planning department that improvements to this 
stop are not part of Tri-Met’s long-range plan.


